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A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRINCIPAL
Dear Charger Families,

Our building goal is that OAC will reduce the chronic absenteeism
of 14.66% rate by 5% for students during the 2023-2024 school
year. Chronic absenteeism factors both excused and unexcused
absences. Any student missing 10 percent or more of the days
that school has been in session at any point in the school year is
considered chronically absent. This means if a student is absent
more than 16 days during the school year they count as
chronically absent for state reporting. Please review the attached
fact sheet from the Kansas State Department of Education.

https://s.smore.com/u/822c/a2646bf84fd60ff97b9d15441c8a482d.jpeg


Please celebrate that OAC had 70 students achieving perfect attendance for quarter one.
Students with less than 90% attendance will receive an attendance letter. This is an awareness
letter for parents as we continue to make gains towards maintaining our building attendance
goal.
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COUNSELOR'S CORNER
This month we worked on what bullying is and what can be done if a student feels like they
have been bullied. This is something that school's all over the nation participate in. Also, the
end of October is Red Ribbon Week. At the elementary level we focus on making healthy
choices. We do talk about safety when it comes to medicines, household chemicals and
substances. This month we will be discussing anger and what happens in our body and brain
when we feel anger. This will lead us into calming strategies to help when those warning signs
pop up for anger.

UPCOMING DATES:
11/1/23
Sign ups due for K/1 Thanksgiving meal

11/3/23
Veteran's Day forms due to office

11/6/23
No School - professional development day

11/10/23
Veteran's Day Parade @ 2:15pm

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/6537d834c1d7b7b9e00c5b16


11/15/23
6pm OAC Site Council

11/16/23
Kindergarten & First grade Thanksgiving meal
These are approximate times as it will depend on number of patrons in attendance and how
long it takes to serve.
K
Thompson: 11:00am
Massoth: 11:05am
Morris: 11:10am
Austin: 11:15am

1st:
Olorunfemi: 11:20am
Koger: 11:25am
Davidson: 11:30am
Dahl: 11:35am

11/20/23
Rock Your School Celebration

11/22/23 - 11/24/23
No School - Thanksgiving Break

CHARGER OF THE MONTH
Join me in congratulating Ann Fawl and Emily Morris for being recognized as Charger of the
Month at OAC. They meet the following criteria and were nominated by their colleagues for
this award.

Criteria for Nomination
1. Inspires and empowers students and staff regularly throughout the school and campus.
2. Puts forth extra effort and is dependable.
3. Asks for little and gives a lot.
4. Demonstrates a positive and enthusiastic attitude.
5. Is a loyal supporter of USD 434 students and staff.

BOE GOAL #1
The Board of Education Goal #1 is to improve communication with all stakeholders. We have
addressed this in our building through the following means:



Our goal is to strengthen authentic family partnerships by increasing positive
communication. Families and school staff have regular and meaningful opportunities to
build positive relationships to support students’ social, emotional, and academic
development. 100% of teachers will communicate with their families 5 times throughout
the year, the first two being in quarter 1. (outside of school conferences and weekly
academic communication). These may be any form of communication. PE, Music, Admin,
STREAM, and Counselor will make 20 positive contacts each quarter. SPED and Title will
make 1 positive contact with their assigned students per quarter.

To ensure this is being completed the following action steps are taken:

Track communication in the quarterly log document
Review data quarterly and share communication ideas as a staff
Use the OAC communication folder to house different forms of communication ideas

HARVESTERS
Harvesters BackSnacks are now being sent home with students. The BackSnack program
provides a weekly backpack filled with nutritious, child-friendly food for schoolchildren. If your
child is receiving a BackSnack and you prefer this to not continue please send a note with
your child or notify the front office. If you would like to take part in this program please email
our school counselor, Erin Metsker, emetsker@usd434.us

VETERAN'S DAY
Please notify the office if you would like to take part in our Veteran's Day parade. Use the
provided form below if you would like your child to ride with their Veteran.

mailto:emetsker@usd434.us


REMINDER: THANKSGIVING MEAL
Overbrook Attendance Center will be serving its Thanksgiving meal on Nov. 16, 2023.
Kindergarten and 1st grade students are welcome to invite guests to eat with them. (Second
and Third grade will host guests for the Christmas dinner.) The menu will be roast turkey with
the following sides: mashed potatoes and gravy, green beans, peaches, a hot roll and a
dessert. Sign up is due Nov. 1st to the office.
* Turkey is subject to change based on availability from the warehouse.

THANKSGIVING FOOD DRIVE
Overbrook students will be participating in a food drive to help local families have a
Thanksgiving meal. Our goal is to provide four families with a full holiday meal. If you would
like to participate please send listed items to school with your child. Thank you in advance.



A Note From Our Specials Teachers









RECESS
If the temperature is 20 degrees or higher (temperature or wind chill) and the weather is not
inclement, students will ordinarily go outside for recess. Please remember to send a coat with
your child to school.


